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Dear Parents, 

Emergency childcare hubs will operate from five of the county’s leisure centres 

from next week. The centres will operate from Monday, June 29. The hubs will 

on be open Monday to Friday from 8.30am to 4:30pm up until the end of the 

school summer term. 

We have been working with leisure partners Freedom Leisure, as well as other 

council services, to open up centres in Brecon, Newtown, Rhayader, Welshpool 

and Ystradgynlais. 

The leisure centre-based hubs will provide childcare for school-aged children to 

support emergency workers, NHS staff and social care workers who had not 

previously registered their children with the emergency childcare hubs. School-

aged children who attend the emergency childcare hubs at the leisure centres 

will not be able to attend their school during the last four weeks of the summer 

term as Welsh Government advises that children should attend just one setting. 

This is to reduce the likelihood of the Covid-19 virus spreading between different 

groups. 

Parents who want to use the leisure centre-based hubs will have to make their 

own arrangement to drop off and pick up their child and also provide their child 

with enough food and drink for the day. 

If you wish to register for the child-care please send an email by 3pm on 

Thursday 25th June to the following address where you will be given a link to 

book a place: covid19.hubs@powys.gov.uk 
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